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Statement of Mission
The purpose of The Baptist

College of Florida shall be to
promote, provide for, operate
and control a program of edu-
cation and training for minis-
ters and other religious work-
ers. The college shall operate
as a coeducational, post-sec-
ondary institution awarding
associate and baccalaureate

degrees in the fields of theolo-
gy, Christian education, church

music, Christian counseling,
leadership and education.

ECHOES

Dear Friends:

Winter has finally arrived with a reminder that we are
in NORTH Florida. As I write to you we are experi-

encing sub-freezing temperatures with a real feel of the Holiday Season. This
morning I am still enjoying the afterglow of the Christmas concert from last
night. Our faculty and students did such a marvelous job as they led us in the wor-
ship of our Lord and the celebration of His birth. 

Tonight we will be celebrating the Village Christmas in Heritage Village. This has
become a prime holiday event on our campus and in the entire area. I cannot wait
to hear the voices of the carolers, the music of the instruments, and the laughter
of the children. Added to that will be the smells of the food and the sights of the
holiday crafts. Truly this is a wonderful time. We are grateful for the opportunity
to conduct these events as a gift to our Lord and to our community.

As we come to the end of the Fall Semester 2002, I can easily say that this has
been one of the best semesters ever. We have welcomed new faculty as well as
new students. There has been a sense of excitement in mission activities, chapel
services, special conferences and the ongoing activities of the college family.
Truly we are blessed beyond measure.

We continue to be blessed with expansion and renovation of facilities. In addition
to more and better room to work, the blessings have come in the form of volun-
teers who have worked along beside us. To have men and women who will give
of their precious time to serve the Lord and help to build His school is a reminder
for us to be good stewards of this trust. We still have a great deal of work to be
done. If you are interested in volunteer service please contact me. We need your
help.

While we are living in a world where most of the news is about wars and rumors
of wars, our greatest blessing is that of the continuing presence of the Prince of
Peace. We wish for you and your family His presence, blessing and guidance for
the new year.

God Bless you,

From The President
Blessed Beyond

Measure

Methods  of  Giving  to  BCF
Donors may consider, but are not limited to
the following methods of giving:

Current Gifts
Cash, Appreciated Property (i.e. stocks,
bonds, art, etc.), Gifts-in-Kind, Life
Insurance, Real Estate.

Planned Giving or
Deferred Gifts
Wills, Living Trusts, Charitable Remainder
Unitrusts, Charitable Remainder Annuity
Trusts, Gift Annuities, Deferred Gift
Annuities, Life Estate Agreements as below:

WILLS
A properly drawn will is an excellent way for
a donor to remember The Baptist College of
Florida and make a significant contribution.
This gift is in a designated amount, part of an
estate or the residual of a will given at the time
of the donors death.

LIVING TRUSTS
A donor may, in his or her lifetime, enter into
a legal agreement or contract for the benefit of
an organization such as The Baptist College of
Florida. The donor funds this trust with assets,
but retains the right to terminate, cancel or
revoke the trust. The trustor or grantor trans-
fers property of any kind to a trustee, who
invests and reinvests the property and pays the
income to a named beneficiary. 

When the trustor dies, the trust is terminated
or continued for beneficiaries for a definite
period of time. At some time, either a trustor's
death or at the death of his or her beneficiar-
ies, the principal goes to The Baptist College
of Florida.

LIFE ESTATE AGREEMENT
Donors may contribute a personal home, a
farm or other assets to The Baptist College of
Florida and retain the right to live in the home
or farm and use the property to produce
income. At the donor's death, the property
would go directly to the college without going
through probate or taxation.

DEFERRED ANNUITY
The donor makes a charitable gift to the insti-
tution before retirement. The institution
agrees to pay a guaranteed life income, begin-
ning when the donor retires or at any date he
or she specifies. This program is ideal for
donors who would like to make a sizable char-
itable gift but are concerned about having suf-
ficient retirement income.

CHARITABLE REMAINDER
UNITRUSTS
Created by the donor, this life-income plan
irrevocably transfers assets to a trust which
pays the donor an annual income for life. The
income is based on a fixed percentage which
is determined by the fair market value of the
trust as re-valued annually. Upon the death of
the donor, the trust assets are transferred to
The Baptist College of Florida.

CHARITABLE REMAINDER
ANNUITY TRUSTS
This life-income plan irrevocably transfers
assets to a trust which pays the donor an annu-
al income for life. The donor can also provide
income for another person. At the time of the
donor's death, the trust principal becomes the
property of the college.

CHARITABLE LEAD TRUSTS
With this plan, payments are made to the char-
itable institution for a predetermined time,
after which the trust corpus goes to a desig-
nated remainder beneficiary.

GIFT ANNUITY
Donor transfers cash or other property to The
Baptist College of Florida and in return, the
college pays the donor a specified amount
annually or quarterly for the remainder of the
donors life. This gift has tax advantages and is
a way to make a gift and receive an income for
life.

All materials presented are for general informa-
tion only and should not be acted upon without
qualified professional assistance. For more
information contact the Office of Institutional
Advancement at (850) 263-3261, extension 416.
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Aglance at the many

shelves of books on

the topic of prayer

in bookstores all over the

nation makes evident the

popularity of the subject.

With prayer activity seem-

ingly abundant, the nation's

prayer leaders are asking-

where are the results? 

Chris Schofield, manager of the prayer

evangelism unit for the North American

Mission Board, asked Baptist College of

Florida students to consider this question

during the Oct. 14 - 16 Prayer Conference

at the college. 
Schofield was joined by state prayer

coordinators from 30 states, Canada and
representatives from LifeWay Christian
Resources, International Mission Board
and the Woman's Missionary Union for
the annual meeting of the prayer leaders
held in conjunction with the conference. 

"Prayer is everywhere," said
Schofield. "And in the world God is
doing great things. But when we look at
North America, what do we see?" Citing

the nation's many woes and its status as
the fourth largest lost nation in the world,
he noted that in light of the prayer activi-
ty there are still few answers. 

The condition evident, he went on to
explain the cause as both prayerlessness
and prayerless praying. Despite the media
attention and popularity of the subject,
Schofield says many do not actually pray
because they have no dependence on God
or because they do not believe that God is
able. Prayerless praying on the other
hand, he describes as praying through
wrong motives. "Our focus is not on
God's agenda, but on the agenda that we
have [and] our own selfish needs and
desires. So we pray according to our own
pleasures," Schofield said. "We are pray-
ing prayers that are focused on ourselves
. . . not for souls in the world."

What is the answer to the national
problem? Schofield insists individuals
must repent and submit to God depending
on Him with right motives. "We shall
pray," explained the speaker, "depending
on him and with the right motives."

Schoffield said he is encouraged by
the attendance and enthusiasm of the
prayer coordinators at this year's meeting,
noting a significant increase in atten-
dance. 

According to organizers, the annual

meeting is a time for inspiration, brain-
storming for ideas for prayer mobiliza-
tion, and prayer. State prayer coordinators
from as far away as Washington,
Colorado and Hawaii taught classes, par-
ticipated in prayer walks around the BCF
campus and answered questions from stu-
dents. 

"This meeting has been building over
the last three to five years," said
Schofield. "It's an indication of the
increased activity of prayer in our con-
vention and in the world."

PrayerPrayer
Where are the results?

Right:  Senior Christian education
major John Egan of Deltona, Florida

(back) prays with classmate and north-
west Florida native David Rathel, a

junior theology major at BCF, during
a call to prayer at the annual Prayer

Conference. 

Bottom:  From right, BCF music pro-
fessor Ron Branning joins with sopho-

mores David Greco and Patrick
Raulerson in prayer. Both students are

theology majors at BCF.
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Campus News

tidbits
Campus News

tidbits

Volunteers from Westside Baptist Church of Gainesville, Florida
traveled to BCF in November to assist the maintenance depart-
ment. The group installed metal siding on a new vehicle shelter
and built a handicapped ramp at the R.G. Lee Chapel. Many
thanks to the group for their hard work. For more information
on how your group can assist BCF through volunteerism, con-
tact John Howell at (800) 328-2660, ext. 469.

Volunteers  Make  a
Difference  at  BCF

MMaalloonnee  hhoonnoorreedd
ffoorr  sseerrvviiccee

The Guardian ad Litem
Program recently honored
Dr. Patrick Malone for his

work with the program. Malone
serves as the
Director of
Institutional
Research and
Professor of
Music at BCF.

In addi-
tion, he has
served the
children of

the local area as a Guardian ad
Litem since 1999. 

The Guardian ad Litem program
provides volunteers to represent
the best interests of abused, neg-
lected, or abandoned children in
the community. The program was
established in Florida in 1980 as a
court program to help abused and
neglected children who become
involved in court proceedings. 

The primary goal of the program
is to give the children their own
advocate to look for their best
interest and to inform the judge of
their needs.

Commenting of his service
Malone said, “Volunteering as a
Guardian ad Litem has been an
extremely rewarding and challeng-
ing role during the past 3 and 1/2
years.” “I feel honored to have
been able to serve children in the
14th Judicial Circuit,” he continues.

PPRREESSIIDDEENNTTIIAALL  AAMMBBAASSSSAADDOORRSS  TTAAKKEE  TTOO  TTHHEE
SSTTRREEEETTSS BCF’s Presidential Ambassadors (PA’s) recently
took a trip to First Baptist Church of Woodstock, Georgia to
attend the annual Leadership Conference by Johnny Hunt.
Conference attendance is just one of the many perks stu-
dents enjoy as a member of the esteemed volunteer group.
As an ambassador, students assist Dr. Thomas A. Kinchen,
college president, as official campus hosts and representa-
tives. They have numerous opportunities to meet with
renowned speakers and teachers and enjoy many other ben-
efits. Members must have sophomore standing and hold at
least a 3.0 grade point average, among other criteria.

Prospective students recently checked out the BCF campus at the fall
2002 Open House. Over 71 people were in attendance for the day-long
event that included a chapel service, campus tours, and more.
Prospective students also enjoyed opportunities to chat with BCF students
and professors during lunch while the BCF Jazz Band provided entertain-
ment for the hour.

OOppeenn  HHoouussee  aatt  BBCCFF

Malone



(334) 356-7865.

2000's
Tim Hill (00) has
been called as pas-
tor of First Baptist
Church in
Abbeville, Georgia.
Tim, his wife, Joy,
and children,
Brandon and Cody,
can be reached at
301 Burkett Street,
Abbeville, Georgia
31001, phone num-
ber of (229) 467-
9761 and email
address is
wthill1@juno.com.

Rickey Millwood
(00) is now serving

as a chaplain for
Hospice and serving
at People's Baptist
Church in Greer,
South Carolina.
Rickey and his
wife, Sam, can be
reached at 199 CCC
Camp Road, Greer,
South Carolina
29651.

Phyllis Griffin (00)
can be reached at
300 South Adams
Street A-5,
Tallahassee, Florida
32301, phone num-
ber of (850) 891-
8994 and email
address of phyllis-
griffin@yahoo.com.

Micah Fries (01)
has entered
Midwestern
Seminary.  Micah
and his wife, Tracy,
can be reached at
5215 North Oak
Trafficway Apt. 1,
Kansas City,
Missouri 64118,
phone number of
(816) 452-1828 and
email address of
kessed@earthlink.n
et.

Shane Terrebone
(02) has been called
as pastor to Midway
Baptist Church in
Hemingway, South
Carolina.  Shane
can be reached at

917 Baptist Road,
Hemingway, South
Carolina  29554,
phone number of
(843) 558-2130 and
email address of
landgood@aol.com.

Danny Heath (02)
has entered New
Orleans Baptist
Theological
Seminary in New
Orleans, Louisiana.
Danny and Shae
(02) can be reached
at 5700 St. Anthony
Avenue #127, New
Orleans, Louisiana
70122, phone num-
ber of (504) 283-
8351 and email
address of shae-

heath@hotmail.com
and
dannyjheath@hot-
mail.com. 

In
Memorium

A. E. "Buddy"
Rowe (94) passed
away September 18,
2002.  Wife Shirley
Rowe can be
reached at 10554
Jane Eyre Drive,
Orlando, Florida
32825 and phone
number of (407)
282-9189.

People & Events

alumninews
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1970's
Luford Pope (70)
has retired from the
pastorate.  Luford
and his wife, Mary,
can be reached at 99
Haig Court,
Wedgefield
Plantation,
Georgetown, South
Carolina 29440,
phone number of
(843) 546-0657 and
email address of
flagday@sccoast.net.

1980's
Ralph Williams
(84) has been called
as pastor at
Suncoast Baptist
Church in Fort
Myers, Florida and
can be reached at
their new address of
2076 Laurel Lane,
Fort Myers, Florida
33917 and phone
number of (941)
543 2912.

1990's
Mark Shaw (90)
has been called as
pastor at West
Hartzelle Baptist
Church in Hartzelle,
Alabama.  His new
address and phone
number is 1640
West Main Street,
Hartzelle, Alabama
35640, (256) 773-
6086.

Paul Shaw (90) can
be reached at his
new address of
1060 Harmony
Road, Meigs,

Georgia 31765,
phone number of
(229) 294-0458 and
email address of
wpshaw1@msn.com.

Doug Brown (93)
and his wife, Lou,
can be reached at
their new address of
2500 Sawmill Road
#611, Santa Fe,
New Mexico 87505,
phone number of
(505) 989-1585 and
email address of
pastordoug-
brown@aol.com.

Bob Hurley (93)
has entered
Southeastern Baptist
Theological
Seminary to pursue
a Masters of Arts in
Church Music.  He
and his wife, Gail,
can be reached at
214 McDowall
Drive, Wake Forest,
North Carolina
27587, phone num-
ber of (919) 556-
8604 and email
address of bnghur-
ley@aol.com.

Ron Cole (98) has
been called as pas-

tor to Piney Grove
Baptist Church in
Samson, Alabama.
Ron and his wife,
Eve, can be reached
at 5088 North Street
Highway 87,
Samson, Alabama,
phone number of
(334) 898-1510 and
email address of
rcole316@aol.com.

Kimberly Andrews
(99) can be reached
at her new address
of 27 Arden Road,
Montgomery,
Alabama 36109 and
phone number of

alumni
People & Events

news
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We want to hear from YOU!

E-mail your update to:
alumni@baptistcollege.edu

Stay in
Touch

with fellow alumni

Over 90 Baptist College
of Florida alumni gathered
for this year’s luncheon held
during the Florida Baptist
Convention in Pensacola,
Florida. 

Strike Force, BCF’s con-
temporary touring ensemble,
provided special entertain-
ment for the day followed by
an address from college
president, Dr. Thomas A.
Kinchen. Kinchen told alum-
ni of plans for a memorial
fountain to be the focal point
of the soon to be constructed
courtyard among other col-
lege news.

Alumni Enjoy Fellowship


